War of 1812 Society Holds Meeting February 3 2023 in Richmond
AGENDA


The Minutes



The Attendees

L/R President, James Green; Registrar Hugh Markham; Historian, Peter Broadbent
[bookmark: _GoBack]Counselor, Carter Furr

Above 2d from left is Past President, Mike Lyman
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February 3, 2023

Virginia Society of the War of 1812 in the Commonwealth of Virginia

Board of Directors Meeting
2:00 PM
One James Center Conference Center
901 East Cary Street
Second Floor

Richmond, Virginia 23219

AGENDA

Call to Order-James Green, President
Invocation-Chaplain Thad Hartman
Moment of Silence

Pledge of Allegiance

Report of Officers/Committees

k.
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President, James Green

First Vice President, Kenneth Hawkins
Second Vice President, Dale Corey
Secretary James Russell

Treasurer, J. Shane Newcombe
Chaplain, Thad Hartman

Counsel, Carter Furr

- Registrar, Hugh Markham

Vice President General, Paul Walden

Councilors, Mike Weyler, John Epperly, William Collier, Charles
Belfield)

Grave Marking, Mike Lyman
Publications, Mike Lyman

m. Webmaster, Mike Lyman
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n. Historian, Peter Broadbent
o. Color Guard, Charles Belfield

6. Old Business
a. Placement of marker at the grave of William Madison (Brother
of President James Madison) at Montpelier.
b. High School Essay Contest
c. Grave markings for Southampton County, Virginia
7. New business
a. Location /date of annual meeting and speaker (June 2023)
b. Publication of recruitment brochure
c. Constitution
Article IX
BY-LAWS
Section 2. Duties of Officers
d. The Society of the War of 1812 will be holding its triennial in the
city of Plattsburgh, New York, during September 7-9, 2023.

8. Benediction, Chaplain Thad Hartman
9. Adjourn
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SOCIETY OF THE WAR OF 1812 IN VIRGINIA

MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTION MEETING
IN RICHMOND ON FEBRUARY 3, 2023

President James Green called the meeting of the Board of Direction to order at 2:15 p.m. in the
James Center Conference Complex. Present at the meeting were President James Green,

Counselor Carter Furr, Registrar Hugh Markham, Historian Peter Broadbent, and Past President
Mike Lyman.

President James Green gave the invocation and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. A
moment of silence was observed for the members who had passed away during the last year: Col.
Andrew M. Johnson, Michael Gordon Miller and Robert Cummings Vogler.

President Green then distributed the agenda for the meeting and the minutes of the last meeting.

On motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the minutes of the Board meeting in
Williamsburg of September 17, 2022 were approved.

The Board next turned to the Reports of Officers and Committees.

President Green reported on the various 1812-era activities he had participated in since the
September meeting. He also noted that he planned to attend the General Society’s triennial
meeting in Plattsburgh, New York September 7-9, 2023.

First Vice President Ken Hawkins had surgery recently and was absent.

Second Vice President Dale Corey was also absent. Past President Mike Lyman was asked to
contact Dale Corey to suggest that he talk with the incoming SAR President about joint grave
markings for the next year.

Secretary James Russell was absent due to an SAR commitment in his role as President of the
James Monroe chapter, SAR.

Treasurer Shane Newcombe could not attend, but had submitted detailed financial statements
and a budget progress report. The Board reviewed these, noting that the budget should be
amended to reflect the $2,000 allocated by the Board at its September meeting towards a second
edition of the War of 1812 Burials book. The Board thanked Mr. Newcombe for his diligence,
and, on motion duly made and unanimously carried, accepted the Treasurer’s report.

Registrar Hugh Markham gave the Registrar’s report, noting that it had been a frustrating year
post-pandemic, with low levels of interest among potential new member, and no new
applications. With the loss of members through death or nonpayment of dues, and health issues
of other members, he did not see a good trend without a supply of new members. Mr. Broadbent
suggested that since many War of 1812 members had come out of the SAR, that working closely
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with the SAR Registrar to solicit new SAR members for 1812 Spciety n_lembership might be a
productive approach. He will discuss this with SAR Registrar Bill Haskins.

President Green next called on Past President Mike Lyman for a Grave Marking report. Mr.
Lyman noted that this should now be Second Vice President Dale Corey’ s respons_lblhty, l?ut that
Lyman would reach out to suggest that Corey talk to incoming SAR President Ernie Coggins to

coordinate any joint marking ceremonies.

Past President Mike Lyman next gave a report on Publications, noting that he was working hgrd
on a second edition of the War of 1812 Burials book. He had found a local lady to assist him in
his biographical sketch preparation, but her fees were more than the Society could afford. He
noted that he had already paid her close to the $2,000 authorized by the Board last fall and
needed to seek reimbursement by the Treasurer. There was also about $1,000 more currently due
to her. He plans to seek a less expensive substitute assistant.

On motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, (i) the Treasurer was directed to
reimburse Mr. Lyman for up to $2,000 for the research assistant’s costs which Mr. Lyman had
paid up to this point, upon his submission of appropriate documentation, and (ii) the board
allocated an additional $2,000 for research assistance to support the second edition,
understanding that about $1,000 of this would go to pay Mr. Lyman’s assistant for work already
done by her.

Turning next to the webmaster’s report, Mr. Lyman noted that he was acting as webmaster in the
absence of Stuart Butler, who is still experiencing significant health issues. Mr. Lyman will
update the website soon, to show the Presidential wreath laying events coming up in the Spring.

For the Historian’s Report, Mr. Broadbent noted that the had been active with the Virginia Am
Rev 250 Commission, https://va250.org//, which would now be extended to 2032. He was
hopeful that local events over the next nine years would spur local SAR/DAR membership,
which would in turn help 1812 Society membership.

With respect to the Color Guard, Mike Lyman reported that Charles Belfield is still having health
issues and has turned all Color Guard flags and related materials over to Mr. Lyman.

Turning to Old Business, President Green said that he would talk to Mr. Butler about the status
of discussions with Montpelier regarding a gravemarking for William Madison.

He will also discuss the status of the High School Essay Contest with Past President Paul Walden
and explore a grave marking ceremony in Southampton County with the Bradshaw family.

Under New Business, President Green noted that the Society needed to quickly secure a date and
venue for the June 2023 meeting. Mr. Lyman has identified a good speaker. Mr. Broadbent will
identify a contact person at Willow Oaks Country Club in Richmond, and let Mr. Green know.

President Green noted that he thinks a new Society membership brochure would be helpful for
recruitment purposes.
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President Green also noted that the wanted to appoint a Deputy Secretary to assist Secretary
James Russell. Under Article IX, Section 2 of the Bylaws, he as the authority to do this “with
advice and consent of the Board.” On motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the
President was authorized to appoint a Deputy Secretary of his choice.

President Green next discussed his plan to attend the General Society meeting in Plattsburgh,
New York. On motion duly made, seconded and unanimously carried, the President was
designated as the Virginia Society’s official representative and was authorized to appoint
additional delegates or representatives to the General Society meeting (but with all such

delegates or representatives to be responsible for their own costs of registration, travel, meals,
and attendance).

There being no further business to come before the meeting, President Green gave a benediction,

offering special prayers for Ken Hawkins and Stuart Butler, and their speedy recovery to good
health.

>

The meeting then adjourned at 3:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Peter E. Broadbent, Jr.
Acting Secretary

4888-9433-6591, v. 1
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